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May 2, 2018  Dear CCA/NCHS Families,  Great things are happening on our campus and we couldn’t be more pleased!  The numbers for our annual auction are in and we stand in awe of God’s goodness to us. The auction grossed a total of $85,399. Included in this total is the $12,550 Fund-an-Item which will go toward field improvements of the upper field and the refurbishment of small CCA gym. On top of the money that was raised, a fantastic meal was enjoyed and the evening was a great time of fun and fellowship for all.  The response to our Parent Satisfaction Survey was very encouraging. We had a total of 118 parents participate across the three divisions of preschool, K-8, and high school. The administrative team and the school board will be reviewing your responses in order to identify those areas where we are doing well and also to determine those areas where improvement is needed. Your input has been invaluable to the process and we look forward to implementing some of the ideas that come out of these surveys in the very near future.  We had wonderful weather and a great turn out for our campus-wide Spring Clean UP Day on Saturday, April 21. Participants included parents, staff and faculty, administrators and even students from both CCA and NCHS. Everyone worked hard and with all that help a lot of weeding, gardening, sweeping, power washing and more was accomplished. Thank you so much to all who helped out!  The CCA STEAM Fair and Open House on Thursday, April 26 and the NCHS Fine Arts & Science Festival and Open House on Monday, April 30 were both a huge hit! There was a palpable sense of excitement as we showcased students work and accomplishments. Both events were well attended by school families and we had a number of visitors to each. Between the two nights we gave tours to over a dozen families.  We covet your prayers as we continue to seek a new high school principal in response to the announced retirement of our current principal, which will become effective at the end of June. We are so thankful for Dr. Terry Ketchum and his nine years of service at NCHS. To date we have received over 20 resumes and there are several impressive potential candidates we are currently following up on. It is our hope that we have a candidate to announce to our families by mid-June. We will continue to update you on our progress in this area as we move forward in the search process.  
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Please remember to keep your school in prayer. Great things are happening! Together, we look expectantly toward a wonderful future as we seek God’s direction and continued blessing for Community Christian Academy and Northwest Christian High School.  In His Service,  Dave Rehnberg Superintendent Northwest Christian Private Schools 
 


